TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11 JUNE 2019 AT 7.00 PM
AT COALSNAUGHTON VILLAGE HALL
Present – Tom Allan (TA), Jane Edwards (JE), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Ian Millar (IM), Elma Mitchell (EM), Alex Robertson (AR), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), Mick Taylor (MT), Melanie White (MW) and Elizabeth Young (EY).

In Attendance – PC Dawn Grant, Councillor Martha Benny, Councillor Helen Lewis, and three members of Coalsnaughton, Langour & Devonside Village Hall Committee; Nan Dougal, Hayleigh Fagan and Cheryl Orr.
Apologies – Brian Cuthbert-Imrie (BC-I), Ian Gordon (IG), Robert McAulay (RMcA) and Robert McClelland (RMcC).  Councillor Donald Balsillie and Councillor Dave Clark.
Chairman’s remarks – DS-J welcomed everyone and thanked the newly-formed village hall committee for attending; he said that the venue of tonight’s meeting had been changed to Coalsnaughton so that they could provide an update.
Police report – copies of PC Grant’s report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points raised:

(a)
a discarded needle was recently found in the VC memorial gardens;

(b)
there are three abandoned vehicles at Barnpark Industrial Estate;

(c)
the police were thanked for dealing promptly with illegally-parked vehicles at Trust Housing.

Coalsnaughton Village Hall – Cheryl Orr, treasurer, said that there was a lot of local support for the hall at last week’s packed meeting.  Following Bobby McGill’s recent sudden death, a new committee has been formed and they are looking to promote the hall.  They will be drawing up lists of all the repairs that need to be carried out and will be looking into funding opportunities, such as the EDF.  Cllr Benny mentioned that CTSI are helping out as well.  MT mentioned that grants are available for village halls that would also cover the war memorial outside the hall.  The committee is looking into obtaining a dedicated mobile phone number for the hall.  
Minutes of May meeting – proposed by EY and seconded by EMcA.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) – 
Meeting with Alan Murray from Clacks Council: This has been arranged for 18 June.  ACTION: MW to compile list of questions and e-mail them to Cllr Benny tomorrow to be forwarded on to Alan.
Traffic/speeding in Alexandra Street, Devonside: EY has been unable to contact the couple who recently complained about increasingly heavyweight and speeding traffic, etc.  IM says that Clacks Council will write to them.  ACTION: AR will pop round to see if he can catch up with them.
Seating on pathway west of Tillicoultry: DS-J has spoken to Alva Community Council who are still looking into the technical aspects of this.

Action list – see separate sheet.  NB: DS-J asked for item ‘community council newsletter’ to be removed, and everyone was in agreement. 
Village & Townscape Initiative/Community Action Plan – EMcA said that it would be a good idea to have an annual review of the Community Action Plan.  We should also leave copies of the plan in other places, such as Coalsnaughton Post Office.  It was agreed that we would try to host a public event in October.  ACTION: DS-J will find out the availability of the Devonvale Hall on Saturdays in October.  
EY has planted a remembrance rose, forget-me-nots, London Pride and a Japanese anemone in the VC memorial garden.  She also plans to plant a peace rose and a thistle.  BC-I helps her with the garden maintenance and he is looking into which countries were associated with the men’s regiments so that EY can decide which plants/flowers can be used in the garden to represent those countries.  Cllr Benny said that it would be good idea to have a public information board detailing this.  Unfortunately, there is an ongoing problem with people using the adjacent bench throwing their litter into the garden.
EY is waiting to hear from Councillor Balsillie if he has found out any information on why someone from Clacks Council had phoned a resident in the High Street, Tillicoultry, to tell them and fellow neighbours that they were not allowed to carry out improvements at the back of their flats there.  Cllr Benny will remind him about this tomorrow.
Treasurer’s report – EMcA:
EDF events and lights grants: these funds should be in our accounts shortly;
Gala finances: these seem to be faring better than anticipated, and there may be some events money left over that can be used up elsewhere.  EMcA has been given some freebies from local businesses, and BC-I has done a great job with donations. 
Secretary’s report – MW: 
Social media: our Facebook page likes continue to increase, and IM has now set up the lost/found Facebook page.

Layout of minutes: MW asked if people would prefer first names to be used in the minutes or if she should stick to initials; it was agreed to retain the current format, and DS-J suggested adding the initials after each full name at the start of the minutes for ease of reference.
Planning report - MT: 
Clacks Council has bought 42 properties (new build) in Dunmoss View from Ochilview Housing Association for social housing.
Social Committee report – 
Gala Day: final arrangements are being made in the run-up to the gala on Sunday.  We plan to have some Community Action Plans and EDF information in the Community Bubble.  DS-J went over BC-I’s spreadsheet and thanked everyone involved for their hard work.  DS-J said that we also need to make time to have a protocol in place about which types of organisations may be refused a stall at future galas.
EDF – IM has added a reminder to our Facebook page about the microgrants.  EMcA said that two x £250 microgrants are still available.  The deadline for the larger grants of £5,000 is around the end of September.

Sports Hub – no minutes are available from the most recent meeting.  MT awaits notification of the next meeting.
Councillors’ reports – Cllr Benny said that she is waiting to hear where the forthcoming pilot re speeding will be rolled out.  The issues over blue box collections will be discussed by Clacks Council at the end of this month; they will ensure that everyone is advised in advance of the uplifts being stopped.  DS-J mentioned the arguments about the environmental impact this will have.  Cllr Clark had e-mailed his report in advance of this meeting and it will be distributed with the minutes.
AOCB – Nil.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 13 August at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, at 7.00 pm.
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